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November 16, 2021 
 
 
Ms. Christine E. Long 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Long: 
 
Re: Algoma Power Inc. (“API”) 2022 IRM Application (EB-2021-0006) 
 API Reply Submission  
 
In accordance with the October 6, 2021 Procedural Order #1, API is providing its reply 
submission.  
 
As part of its submission, OEB staff provided an updated RRRP adjustment factor of 3.28%, 
updating thing API’s placeholder of 0.8%. OEB staff also provided an updated rate design 
model with the updated RRRP adjustment factor and requested that API review and confirm the 
methodology used in its reply submission. API confirms the methodology used to update the 
rate design model with the updated RRRP adjustment factor is correct.  
 
Board staff made detailed submissions on 2022 Rate Design and RRRP Adjustment, Group 1 
Deferral and Variance Accounts, and the Advanced Capital Module. CNPI has no concerns with 
OEB Staff submissions or comments on these matters, other than to note that OEB staff had no 
concerns.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Trevor Wilde, P.Eng., MBA 
Manager, Regulatory Affairs 
Phone: 289.808.2236 
RegulatoryAffairs@FortisOntario.com  
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